
Skate- A - Thon
The Annual Skate-A-Thon was held March 19th, and was a great
success. Students enjoyed skating laps with their friends and it
was great to see older students helping out younger students.
The pot luck after was well attended and we are so grateful for
the opprotunity to fellowship with our community. Thank you
so much to our generous community that sponsored the
students for this event, to the Booster Club volunteers for all
their hard work in the kitchen, and to all the staff and
volunteers that helped make this event a success. 
Stay tuned for an update on the total raised!

Prayer Corner
As we prepare for the upcoming 2025-26 school year, we
ask for God’s guidance and strength. We know that so
much work goes into the planning, organizing, and
preparation of each year, and we are thankful for the
hands that make it all possible.

We are especially grateful for the community, a
community rooted in love, support, and faith. We ask for
prayers to bless us with wisdom and unity as we grow
together.

As we look forward to the addition of Grades 11 and 12, we
pray for guidance in this expansion. May we be equipped
with the resources, knowledge, and patience needed to
nurture the hearts and minds of our students. May this
new chapter be filled with opportunities for growth,
learning, and connection.

We place our school, our teachers, our students, and their
families in God’s hands, trusting that He will lead us
through this year with grace and mercy. May everything
we do be for His glory.
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Fire Safety
On February 21st, Officer Mike Lamers from the Oliver
Paipoonge Fire Department visted TBCS to give a
presentation Fire Safety. Each student was given a goody
bag and tasked with making a home Fire Safety plan.

Highschool Lutsen Trip
On March 20th, a group of 21 students and chaperones went
to Lutsen Mountain, USA for a full day of skiing and
snowboarding. It was the perfect day! The sun was shining,
the weather was warm, and the conditions were excellent!
The students only took a break to eat lunch at the chalet
with the most beautiful view over Lake Superior. It was
definitely a memorable day for everyone! 

Dates to Remember
April 15th                               Membership Meeting
April 16th @ 9:00 am           Easter Assembly 
April 18th                               Good Friday- No School
April 21st                                Easter Monday- No School 
April 25th                               Grandparents’ Day 
May 19th                                 Victoria Day
June 11th                                Field Day 
June 16th                               Graduation 
June 18th                               Last Day (Half Day)
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BUT SEEK FIRST THE KINGDOM OF GOD AND HIS RIGHTEOUSNESS, AND
ALL THESE THINGS WILL BE ADDED TO YOU.  

MATTHEW 6:33



School Spirit Week
The TBCS Students’ Council organized a School Spirit Week
and it was a great week! Students enjoyed “Dress Like a
Teacher/Staff Member Day” and were greeted by their
Teachers dressed as students. 

On Wednesday students brought their supplies in
“Anything But a Backpack”. The hallways were f illed with
suitcases, a f ishing net, a pizza box and coolers. It was so
fun to see all the fun and creative ideas. 

We f inished the week off with “90's” Day!

Thank you to the Students’ Council & Teachers for
organizing this fun week for staff. 

A Big Shoutout to Our Amazing Volunteers!
Our school is incredibly fortunate to have such a dedicated
group of volunteers who contribute in countless ways.
From assisting teachers with grading papers to helping
students with reading, and everything in between, your
support makes a world of difference. We are truly grateful
for all that you do, and we can't thank you enough! Trudy
Bolt, Veronika Krpan, Henrietta Breukelman, Emka Dykstra,
Theresa Henny, Carolyn deGroot, Norma- Jean Kamerman,
Debbie Cavar, Don and Marylyn Shaver - Thank you all!

Prayer for Renewal
Lord, as the world around us blooms anew, renew our
hearts. Fill us with new life, new hope and new joy, just as
You renew the earth with Spring Light. 

Chapel                                
We are thankful to report that our new Chapel format is
really helping our junior and senior students connect to
God and His Word! It is working very well to have our
Kindergarten-Grade 5 students have a Chapel geared
towards their age group at 1:55, and then our Grade 6-
Grade 10 Chapel immediately afterwards.

Recently, we have been learning about the goodness and
justice of God. Melody and Gary Macsemchuk, from Grace
Place, came to Senior Chapel last Wednesday to share with
us about seeing God's goodness at work in their street
ministry and shelter. The senior students also had a crash
course in what it means that God is always just and fair.
They were then able to teach their younger Bible Study
Buddies about this truth.

Sports
Grade 7/8 Girls and Boys Intermediate Basketball
tournament with Lakehead Public Schools was on
Thursday, February 20  at Lakehead University. Our
students tried their best and had good attitudes on the
court, reflecting the love of God to their competitors. 
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The boys’ team ended up in 4  place and the girls’ team
finished in 3rd. Thank you to our volunteer coaches and
family members who came to cheer us on! It was a really
fun day.
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On March 5th, TBCS was proud to have 2 teams represent
our school in the annual Lakehead School Board hockey
tournament. We, as coaches, were very impressed by the
students’ behaviour, respect, and hard work ethic
throughout the day, both on and off the ice. 
Thank you to all that participated and helped to make this
possible. 
Coaches: Nick, Dave, Ryan, Shawn, Aaron and Ian. 


